Warsaw, 16 January 2013
MARSHAL OF THE SENATE 

OF THE REPUBLIC OF POLAND
Bogdan Borusewicz
Dear Mr Speaker,
Thank you for your letter of 20 December 2012 presenting the initiative of establishing a conference of representatives of the European Parliament and the national parliaments in order to discuss budget policy and other issues covered by the Treaty on Stability, Coordination and Governance in the Economic and Monetary Union, in compliance with Article 13 of that Treaty.
I believe that national parliaments should use their rights and democratic legitimacy to give new impetus to anti-crisis measures and to achieve better scrutiny of governments and European institutions in that regard, and, consequently, to support efforts aimed at securing European Union integrity.
I personally see an urgent need for such a conference to be set up. At the same time, I consider that a special committee in the shape proposed by the National Assembly should not be established within the conference framework. By virtue of the Accession Treaty, Poland is obliged to join the Eurozone and wishes to do so. By 2015 Poland shall meet the criteria required for membership in the Economic and Monetary Union. Therefore, the Senate of the Republic of Poland takes the view that parliamentarians from the Member States formally obliged and indeed aspiring to membership should participate in the conference on equal terms with parliamentarians from the Member States belonging to the Economic and Monetary Union. The smooth running of the process of adopting the single currency requires the acceding country to be protected by the right to vote and participate in decisions concerning its future. In connection with the above, I wish to assure you, Mr Speaker, of our willingness to undertake consultations on this issue.
Yours faithfully,
Bogdan Borusewicz
Mr Claude BARTOLONE
Président de l’Assemblée nationale de la République française
FRANCE
